

University of Louisville Staff Senate

Vice Chair Report September 2023

I'm two months into serving as Vice Chair of UofL Staff Senate and I have met with numerous constituents regarding the compensation study and the notifications they have received on July 12th to offer clarification, address their concerns, provide support. Conversations have been conducted via Microsoft Teams, over the phone and in person.

July 28, 2023 – Attended the ULAA Board Meeting.

 At the recommendation of Athletic Director Josh Heird the ULAA board voted to appoint Nick Bowes as Deputy Athletic Director and Chief Financial Officer

August 29, 2023 – Officers met with Dan Durbin, Jerry Johnson, Mary Elizabeth Miles, Gary Becker, Andra Cummings, and Chief Steven Chief for updates from their respective areas.

August 29, 2023 – I was unable to attend the Staff Morale and Engagement (SME) committee due to the conflicting officer's meeting set with UofL's finance and budget leadership.

Staff Senate officers continue to meet weekly to address issues and concerns on various topics to bring forward to the SS Executive Board, the full Senate body and/or University leadership.

Respectively Submitted,

Kari Donahue

Staff Senate Vice Chair

UofL Staff Senator (SPD01)